
Monday 20th 
February


Swimming for Yr3 
Tsang, for two 

weeks.


Monday 27th 
February


Creative Writing 
Week. This will 

include, World Book 
Day - Thu 2nd 

March.


Tue 7th March

 & Thu 9th March

Parents Evening 

More information will 
follow nearer the 

time.


Fri 17th March

Comic Relief, 

superhero theme. 
Suggested donation: 

£1


Fri 31st March

End of term, school 
will close at 14:30.

From the Headteacher….

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,

I do hope you like this new style of newsletter. We may add some more 
features as the term progresses. Please read it with your children. A copy has 
been given to each class teacher for them to read to their classes.


It’s has been good week in school with so many children going Above & 
Beyond and so many children always ready for learning. I have set them all 
the challenge of being the best writers they can be this year and will speak 
with them more about this in assembly on Monday.


Again the children have been excellent this week.


Book bags: we are aiming to have all children, from Reception to Year Six, with 
book bags. Please pop into the school office if your child does not have one; 
we still have a few book bags at the cheap price of £2 each. Feedback from 
teachers is telling me this is making a difference and many children are now 
reading more at home and in school.


Take a look at our news item on the website for more information: 

https://www.kender.lewisham.sch.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=1358


Have a restful weekend and I will look forward to seeing many of you next 
week; I’ll be on Briant street gate.


With thanks,

Mr Barr 
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09/01/23 10/01/23 11/01/23 12/01/23 13/01/23 Av…

Rec 90% 84% 85% 89% 78%

Yr 1 91% 90% 90% 92% 87% 90%

Yr 2 99% 95% 93% 92% 98% 95%

Yr 3 92% 94% 90% 89% 90% 91%

Yr 4 100% 100% 100% 100% 95% 99%

Yr 5 96% 98% 98% 100% 96% 98%

Yr 6 96% 96% 96% 95% 90% 95%

School 96% 96% 95% 95% 93% 95%

KS2 96% 97% 96% 96% 93% 96%

Comment Wow! Years 4 and 5 excellent effort.

Yr 6 next week we want you as the best year group!!!

Come on Reception…we want to see you in school everyday.



Term Dates: 2022/23


Half-term


Monday 13th 
February to Friday 
17th February


School re-opens - 
Monday 20th 
February


Easter break


Monday 3rd April to 
Friday 14th April.


INSET day: Monday 
17th April


School re-opens - 
Tuesday 18th April 


Bank holiday: 
Monday 1st May


Bank holiday: 
Monday 8th May


Half-term


Monday 29th May  
to Friday 2nd June


School re-opens


Monday 5th June


INSET day: Friday 7th 
July


End of term


Friday 21st July, 
2.30pm


Back to School


Monday 4th 
September 2023

From the Deputy Headteacher…


Last week the Year 6 team and I attended Brindishe Green along with a 
number of different Lewisham schools to moderate our year 6 writers. We 
explored how we could push writers onto the expected standard at the end of 
year 6. I am pleased to report that the children (and adults) in year 6 are 
working extremely hard and their writing is improving all the time. Well done 
year 6, keep up the hard work!


On a separate note, a reminder that homework will resume this week and will 
be given out each Friday and is due in each Wednesday. 


Kind regards,


Mr Vinnicombe

FPTA/Friends of Kender:

Happy Friday!


To get in touch: email us at friendsofkender2018@gmail.com.


Have a great (and hopefully warm) weekend!


Manon Clarke-Macien

On behalf of Friends of Kender

The days we have 
P.E. can sometimes 

vary so please 
ensure your child has 

their P.E. kit on a 
Monday and takes it 

home on a Friday.

Please read at home every 
day. Your child should bring 

their reading record and 
book into school every day. 

We will change books once a 
week. We also have daily 

whole Class focused Guided 
lessons Reading.

Reading

As well as reading, 
homework is 

assigned each week 
on Fridays and 

should be returned 
to school by 

Wednesday the 
following week. 

HomeworkPE

If you have any concerns please contact the school office. 

Phone number: 020 76394654

mailto:friendsofkender2018@gmail.com
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